Kenai Peninsula Borough School District

Career and Technical Advisory Committee

Host:  ConocoPhillips
February 12, 2008

MINUTES
Members Present:
Chris Gabriel, Fuzzy Cox, Michael Bernard, Sal Mattero, Val Ischi, Jeanna Carver, Loretta Spalding, Bob Hammer, Ruben Foster, and Walt Ward.  
Guests Present:
Randy Ashford, Barb Roper, Edgar Cowling, Conoco-Phillips and Bill Hurley, Conoco-Phillips
The meeting was held in the ConocoPhillips conference room at the LNG Plant.
After a brief introduction Edgar Cowling from ConocoPhillips gave a power point presentation on proposed training opportunities provided by Conoco should they participate in the gas line construction. It was noted that Conoco is prepared to put $10 million towards training Alaska residents in the area of construction and trades.  Discussion included how residents in rural Alaska could be trained; the type of training to be provided; and who would provide the training.  It was noted the ConocoPhillips will not provide the training.
Jeanna Carver provided a report on the Graduate Follow-Up Study conducted from September 2007 to January 2008.  After discussion Sal Mattero asked why the study is done if doesn’t change much from year to year.  It was thought the study was State mandated.

Barb Roper, After-School Construction Academy Project Coordinator provided a report on the academies that are being conducted at Nikiski High School, Workforce Development, Sohi and Homer High School.  The first of two 4-week session started January 22nd with training being provided in the areas of plumbing, framing, carpentry, wiring and welding.

Bob Hammer, Kenai Peninsula Builders Association provided a report on the Adult Construction Academy.  This program is scheduled to start on March 24th at the Workforce Development Center in Kenai.  Recruitment, applicant screening and selection will begin the week of March 5th.  

Walt Ward gave a brief presentation on the WIN-Workkeys program.  The guest speaker, Marcia Olson from the State EED was unable to attend due to flight delays.  Win-Workkeys is a new employment system that is designed to provide a method for setting basic skill requirements for jobs, for assessing an individual’s skills relative to a job, and for improving that individual’s basic workplace skills to successfully qualify and retain a high-skilled, high-wage career.

It was noted that scholarship applications for AVTEC and KPC are available on the school district website.

A Tech Prep meeting with KPC is scheduled for February 15th; C-TAC members are invited to attend.  There are currently 10 active Tech Prep classes where students can get both high school and college credit. Medical Terminology is the newest class and is still pending until final approval from KPC is reached.
Conferences for Performance Based Assessment and CTSO are scheduled; the District conference is February 22nd at KPC and the State is March 27 through March 29 in Anchorage.

Ruben Foster provided a brief report on St. Baldrick’s Foundation; their mission is to raise awareness and funds to cure cancer in children.  Shaving your head is a way to show support for kids undergoing chemotherapy treatment.  Members from SPD, CES and other entities are participating again by shaving their heads to raise funds.  Anyone interested in participating could contact Ruben. 
Discussion Points

· There needs to be a K-12 emphasis in job preparation and career development.
· The gas pipeline will employ a wide variety of jobs and job skill sets.
· Cultural training is also needed for bush Alaska employees.
· There is a gas pipeline steering committee White Paper available on the DOL state website.
· There is a need for a central clearing house of training providers as well as a list of job descriptions and careers.

· A “Survival Skills as an Adult” class needs to be a freshman required class.

· Why has so much money gone toward academics and college preparation instead of Career and Technical Education?

· There needs to be a “Parenting Class” for parents to help with students career planning and adult survival skills.

· Healthcare career classes need to be expanded. We currently have Certified Nurses Assistant and Medical Terminology. Medical Transcription, EMT, and ETT are classes that can be added.

· The Central Peninsula has a tremendous work shortage. Contractors have had to import workers from out of region and out of state for some jobs.

· Kenai Peninsula College is developing more and more distant delivery classes.

The next meeting is scheduled for April 15th and it will be held at the Kenaitze Tribal Conference Room in the Salamantof Building- across from Ron’s Rental in Kenai.

We’d like to thank Conoco-Phillips for the delicious lunch and thank you all for your hard work and support of Career and Technical Education.

